
                Wolfe Pointe News       

Tennis/Pickleball – The resurfacing is 
scheduled for the week of 9/11. We will let you 
know when we have details. When the 
resurfacing is completed we will also add lines 
for a second pickleball court. We already have 
the second pickleball net. 

Wolfe Pointe Readers - The Wolfe Pointe 
Readers (book club) regularly meets on the 
second Wednesday of the month. All are 
welcome! The next meeting of the Wolfe 
Pointe Readers will be Wednesday, September 
13 at 7pm.
Cindy Silver will host at 35896 Black Marlin Dr 
(corner of Black Marlin and Wahoo)
The book is “The Magic Strings of Frankie 
Presto” by Mitch Albom.

Any questions please email Jane Nathan at 
jane731@fastmail.com

Come and meet us even if you haven’t read the 
book.

Architectural Review Committee (ARC) –There 
is a lot of new construction going on in the 
community, so if someone has a complaint 
against any of the new home sites, you should 
notify a Board member and/or Sandra Ware 
with the name of the Contractor.

That includes working on Sundays and after 7 
pm.

Pool – Labor day, September 4th, will be the 
last day the pool will be open this year.

From Carl Phelps, President, Wolfe Pointe POA Board
Good Day and Welcome to Fall and the start of school;
WOW, how time flies.  The new school year is just around the 
corner, the pool will be closing in a week and a half, the leaves will 
be changing and dropping, and the weather will actually start to 
cool off.  
Speaking of the pool, please remember to review the pool rules. It 
seems that several individuals thought of the pool as their private 
ocean, again putting chairs in the pool, launching kayaks in the 
pool, and in a couple of cases, leaving trash behind for others to 
clean up. Please remember, this is a community pool, so please be 
kind, think of your neighbors and help us keep it clean, which helps 
reduce expenses.   There are many people to thank for keeping the 
pool opening this year, Mark Roach, Steve Thienel, Tom Hartley and 
RJ Keller, just to name a few.  The work done by the pool 
committee, in my opinion, went way above and beyond, so be sure 
to thank one and all for their hard work as you enjoy the fruits of 
their work.  
We had some fantastic events over the summer, which culminated 
with the Pool Party, a rousing success and the Yard Sale, which 
again was the highlight of the yard sale set. 
I want to remind everyone that school is starting right after the 
Labor Day holiday.  There will be young people walking to the pool 
for bus pick up, riding their bicycles to the pool or school and new 
young drivers driving to school.  I ask that everyone leave a few 
minutes earlier than they have been so we can all slow down to 
ensure all our neighbors get to school and work safely.  
Two small items I would like to bring up this month.  First, a 
reminder that trash cans are to be in the garage or behind a barrier 
so as not to be visible from the road or by your neighbors on either 
side.  If you put them out for a Monday or Wednesday pickup and 
are leaving the area, ask a neighbor to put them away for you.  If 
you cannot find a willing neighbor (I cannot imagine that 
happening) I am sure there are several enterprising young folks in 
the area who will provide the service for you. 
Second, work trailers and vehicles are NOT to be parked in  
driveways or behind the garage if they are visible by your neighbors 
behind you.  
I hope everyone had a great summer, we lost a few friends and 
neighbors along the way, but we also gained some new ones.  If you 
have not already done so, please make it a point to visit and 
introduce yourself to the new folks and make everyone welcome 
into our great community.  I look forward to seeing you at the 
upcoming events planned for Wolfe Pointe.  
Carl

Wolfe Pointe News
Get the Pointe! 

Volume 19 Issue 8
August
 2023

Roads and Grounds - The Roads & Grounds 
Committee requests homeowners to please 
keep the grass trimmed from the edge of 
pavement in front of their homes. Also, if 
possible, spray the edges with an herbicide or 
other type of vegetation inhibitor to keep the 
wire grass and other invasive grasses from 
getting under our pavement. The intrusion of 
organic material under the pavement edge 
can cause the pavement to break down and 
fail. If you use a landscape service, please 
remind your landscape contractors to trim 
grass away from the pavement edge.  
 

We have upgraded some of our entrance 
lighting and homeowners should notice a 
difference in the quality of the lighting on our 
entrance signs. The new lights have a more 
consistent color and also have a broader field 
so that more of the stonework on the walls is 
visible. 
 

The days are getting shorter......Please let R&G 
know if any streetlight poles in the vicinity of 
your home are out or are working 
intermittently. The Delaware Electric Coop is 
very responsive in taking care of our service 
requests. If you have a lighting issue, please 
email a photo of the pole number to the R&G 
Committee at rjkeller3@comcast.net. Stickers 
with the DEC # are mounted on the face of all 
of our street light poles.  

mailto:jane731@fastmail.com
mailto:rjkeller3@comcast.net


Community Connections Committee Update           

Wolfe Pointe Summer Celebration 

What a  fabulous day and good time for all  

(85+)who attended the Wolfe Pointe Pool Party.  

We are grateful to Kris Keller for her spectacular 

efforts planning the food and entertainment for 

the past two years and spouse R J Keller who 

was an amazing DJ. 

NEIGHBORS WANTED FOR MEET THE 

NEIGHBORS FEATURE!!!

Lisa Hoffman is leading the efforts to 

reach out to new owners welcoming them 

to the neighborhood and delivering 

information packets. 

Please let me know if you have not 

received one or have questions. 

As a part of this effort, we coordinate the 

MEET THE NEIGHBORS Feature for the 

Newsletter to introduce a mix of new 

residents and people who have been here 

awhile. 

Cathy Zambito will be reaching out to 

residents to assist with this effort. 
WOLFE POINTE POA LEWES FACEBOOK 

GROUP

For the latest news, join Facebook.com and 

request access to Wolfe Pointe POA Lewes 

Group to have access to updates on 

community happenings, neighbor-initiated 

messages and questions and marketplace. 

Note, you must be a FB member to join the 

group or post messages. Thank you  

Jane Irvine 

Chair, Wolfe Pointe Community Connections 
Committee

Leadership Team

Jane Irvine, Chair
Cathy Zambito, Co-Chair, POA Board Liaison

Lisa Hoffman, Co-Chair

UPCOMING EVENTS

COOL BY THE POOL 

Don’t miss the last weeks of COOL BY THE 

POOL.  Friday September 1st will be the 

Last Cool by the Pool for the 2023 season. 

See the flyer on page 4 for details.



Wolfe Pointe Board 
Carl Phelps, President, Tennis Committee 
Liaison, helocapt@aol.com, 410-493-9011 
Tom Foster, Vice President,  
tomlfoster@comcast.net, 644-6652
Janet Sansone, jfasansone@gmail.com, 
703-967-8923
Sandra Ware, Architectural Review 
Committee, Sandra@commercialDE.com  
302-542-0900
Christine Clark,  Secretary, Pool Committee 
Liaison,  cclark@savannahanimalhosp.com, 
302-381-0417
RJ Keller, Roads and Grounds committee 
chair,  703-609-8165, 
rjkeller3@comcast.net
Phil Farrelly, Treasurer, Chair of the Finance 
Committee, phil_farrelly@outlook.com, 302-
200-9626

Cathy Zambito, liaison to the Community 
Connections Committee, 
czambito399@gmail.com .  908-295-7843
Tom Hartley, 
thartley@diamondelectric.org, 302-270-
2313

Community Connections Committee 
Contacts
Mary Sadlon Boyer, 
fourpaws60@yahoo.com,  302-200-7118
Kathy Halada, KathyHalada@comcast.net, 
302-531-6249
Mary Presta Farrelly, 
MaryPresta4@gmail.com,  703-795-6028
Marie Prouty, MarkMarie@comcast.net,  
302-463-1843

Wolfe Pointe Advertisers
Let’s support businesses and services within our 

community!
Submit your business card, or a business card 
sized ad for your special occasion (birthday, 
graduations, etc.).  Ads are $20 per card or a 6 
month “subscription” for $90. To submit and pay 
for ads, please contact Bob LaMorte at 
rplamorte@gmail.com, or 703-2736. 
Advertisements in this newsletter  in no way 
constitute an endorsement  of a product or 
service by the Wolfe Pointe Property Owners 
Association or the Board or Directors of the 
Wolfe Pointe  Property Owners Association.
____________________________________

Directory Changes - email information to 
wolfePointeNews@Gmail.com 

Pick up after your pets -Please pick up after your 
pets. Leaving your pets waste is a disgusting, 
unsanitary, and thoughtless thing to do. Please 
clean up after your pets.

Community Connections Committee Contacts

Jane Irvine (Chair), janeirvine@gmail.com,
602-908-1039
Cathy Zambito, czambito399@gmail.com, (co-
chair and board liaison) 908-295-7843
Lisa Hoffman, lisahoffman@me.com, (co-chair) 
610-751-7777
Joyce Cosgrove Cosgrove.j.e@gmail.com , 302-
752-8339
Angela Biddle, angela.biddle@comcast.net
610-716-5492
Liz Carpenter emg905@yahoo.com, 949-433-9443
Sheila Halfpenny, shalfpen@comcast.net 
302-645-0461
Paul Hoffman, paulhoffman@me.com, 
6107393766
Jessica Johnson, jcj609@gmail.com, 302-893-
2939
Kris Keller, Krmokel@gmail.com, 703-508-3835
RJ Keller, Rjkeller3@comcast.net, 703-609-8165
Lisa Kollock, lhkollock@aol.com, 302-841-4470
Bob LaMorte, rplamorte@gmail.com, 302-703-
2736
Debbie LaMorte, Djl612@gmail.com, 302-703-
2736
Angela Conway 
Angelakconway2021@outlook.com
703-980-1874
Phil Farrelly, phil_farrelly@outlook.com
302-200-9626

Colleen Leitner colleen.m.leitner@gmail.com
7039672280
Marge Manfredo margemanfredo@hotmail.com
302-752-8595
Janet Sandberg Tanis  wkt407@gmail.com  
2012077938
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You’re Invited to Wolfe Pointe Pool for a Weekly 

Happy Hour Every Friday Evening at 5:30 PM! 

 

STARTING FRIDAY, JUNE 2nd AND CONTINUING THROUGH THE SUMMER! 

 

 

NO GLASS CONTAINERS, PLEASE!  

WE WILL ALSO PROVIDE SOME MUSIC, TIME FOR GAMES (Super Jenga, Left-

Center-Right, etc.) & OTHER ACTIVITES!   Hope to See You There! 



 

◄ Aug 2023 September  2023 Oct 2023 ► 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

    1  
 

2  
 

3  
 

4 Recycling for Blue Hen 
 

5  
 

6 Recycling for Waste 

Industries 
 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
 

10  
 

11  
 

12 Board Meeting 
 

13 Wolfe Pointe Readers 

Book Club Meeting at 7 
 

14  
 

15  
 

16  
 

17  
 

18 Recycling for Blue Hen 
 

19  
 

20 Recycling for Waste 

Industries 
 

21  
 

22  
 

23  
 

24  
 

25  
 

26  
 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
 

 

More Calendars: Oct 2023, Nov 2023, 2023 
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